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This month’s theme is loyal. As 
Scouts we are loyal to our families, 
friends, Scout leaders, school, and 
our country. We demonstrate loyalty 
by being reliable, dependable, and 
willing to stick by others who have 
supported and helped us. 
May 26th is Memorial Day when 
we honor and mourn U.S. military 
personnel who died serving the 
United States Armed Forces. 
We might show our loyalty by 
decorating headstones of veterans 
or visiting headstones of our 
relatives who served their country 
in the Armed Forces to honor them 
for their service. Other ways we can 
show our loyalty are: obeying our 
teachers, parents, and other trusted 
adults, being a good student, doing 
your part without complaining, and 
being a good friend to others. 
What ways can you think of to 
practice being a loyal Scout?
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Tuesday, May 13 Pack Meeting at Badger 
Prairie County Park. The theme is A Scout is 
Loyal and our special guest will bring along a 
bug collection to show our pack.
9am May 31- 11am June 1 Pack Campout: 
Madison School Forest Campground, 1577 
Fritz Rd, Verona. Scout parents and sibs 
also welcome. Sign up here: forms.gle/
nGw5d1YzhwVdbQSU8. We’d love to see the 
whole pack participate!
Health Forms: In advance of our campout we 
need all scout, parent and sibling health forms 
updated if they are out of date. Please fill out 
Forms A and B of the BSA Health Form and 
bring them to the May Pack meeting along  
with a copy of your health insurance card.

Sunday, June 8 Hometown Days Parade in 
Verona. Scouts will sit on or walk alongside 
the float of our Pack sponsor, The Verona 
Optimists Club, and toss candy to the crowds. 
Meet on Nine Mound Rd at 11:30 am. Parade 
begins at noon. Wear your Field uniform and 
bring a full water bottle!
Tuesday, June 10 Pack Picnic from 6-8 pm, 
at Badger Prairie County Park. Hot dogs/mac 
& cheese/drinks provided by the pack. Den 
families bring desserts/sides to pass. (Sign up 
to come) Plan to bring a non-scouting friend to 
join in on the fun of a rain gutter regatta!
Tuesday, June 24 Long Range Planning 
Meeting from 6 to 8 pm at the #12 Fire Station 
Community Room on South Point Road. All 
parents welcome!
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Upcoming Pack Events



BEAR
The Bears had a blast 
completing their “Roaring 
Laughter” elective. We 
planned a huge scavenger hunt, collecting 
eggs, that had jokes, riddles, and charade 
ideas inside. We were lucky enough to have 
a couple extra friends join us for the games. 
It was a HOOT of a time and really showed 
off their wit and fun personalities. We are so 
proud of them.

Mike & Stephanie Galli 
Bear Den Leaders

We had a great time getting to know our 
new Tiger, Nandita during our last den 
meeting! 

The Wolves were experts at helping her 
participate in the den flag ceremony and 
recite the Oath and Law. 

The weather was beautiful for playing some 
outdoor games, working on teambuilding 
and then enjoying a healthy snack.

Joy Taylor-Wade  
Wolf & Tiger Dens

WOLF

WEBELO
At our last Webelos den 
meeting, we welcomed 
our newest scout, Sid, and 
jumped right into the action 
with a lively game of ultimate frisbee—girls 
vs. boys (with Mr. Damon joining the boys). 
The girls claimed victory, but everyone 
showed great sportsmanship, teamwork, 
and fun! 

The scouts also team taught Sid the 
Bobcat requirements. A great mix of fitness, 
learning, and Cub Scout spirit—way to go, 
Webelos!

Lindsay Smith & Damon Smith 
Webelo Den Leaders

We need your help to make upcoming 
events a success! We’re looking for 
volunteers to fill three key roles: Pack 
Picnic Committe Member, Spring Campout 
Committee Member, and a 2025 New 
Scout Coordinator to welcome next year’s 
families. If you’re interested in helping out 
or want to learn more, let us know—many 
hands make light (and fun!) work!
Email Joy at jwade@uwalumni.com to 
volunteer your time and learn more about 
each need.
Pack Committee Meetings: We also 
welcome all parents to join our Pack 
Committee meetings to stay in the loop and 
get involved. Our next meeting covers long 
range planning for next year on June 24 at 6 
pm at #12 Fire Station Community Room—
come check it out and see how you can be 
part of the fun behind the scenes! 

Volunteer Needs


